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CChristmas Joy for All 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Knights Christmas Dinner 
Pictured:  (L to R):  Gwen Hueston, Livia Do e o, 
Brother Mell Hueston, FN Jim Bradbury, Connie 

Cardenas and Brother Raphael Cardenas are the picture 
of the Christmas Spirit at the Knights Christmas Dinner.  

 
Picture and Article Submissions need to be in by 

the 20th of the month 
All articles are to be submitted to: 

Laura Schuberg Newsletter Editor 
 L.Schuberg@gmail.com 

(805) 794-9189 
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Grand Knight’s Report 

 
By Ed Barrier, Grand Knight 

 
Brother Knights: 
Here is a spiritual thought from Fr. Rene 
Voillaume, founder of the Little Brothers and 
Sisters of the Gospel (a fraternity inspired by 
Charles De Foucauld: 
http://www.charlesdefoucauld.org.): 
 
“We are not giving 
ourselves only to an 
idea, however great; 
we are not giving 
ourselves only to the 
pursuit of a 
perfection, however 
true. We are giving ourselves to a Person, a living 
person who is God, and God who is our brother . . . 
because he is also a man. Our deepest aim is to live a 
real and total friendship with Jesus, in the midst of 
the world. It is for the sake of him, that we work and 
struggle. It is in order to meet the call of his love 
upon us that we are so often on our knees, at his feet, 
trying to learn to love him - to love him as our God, 
to love him as our Friend, to love him as our 
Brother. First and last, our effort of faith will be in 
the direction of a personal meeting, for we are 
certain that we cannot lose our way if we cling to the 
Lord with our whole being, if we place our lives in 
his hands - in the hands of him who is the Way itself, 
the Truth itself, the Life itself.” 
 
(Continued on page 8)
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Schedule of Events 

   
 
  January, 2012 
   
1/2/12 Monday  K of C Officers’ Meeting at Conference Room, 8:00 PM 
1/8/12 Sunday Pancake Breakfast after 7:30 and 9:30 AM Masses 
1/9/12 Monday K of C 5300 Business Meeting at Parish Hall, 7:30 PM 
1/29/12 Sunday Corporate Communion, 9:30 AM Mass 
   
  February, 2012 
   
2/3/12 Friday Clergy Appreciation Dinner, Parish Hall, 6:30 PM 
2/6/12 Monday  K of C Officers’ Meeting at Conference Room, 8:00 PM 
2/12/12 Sunday Pancake Breakfast after 7:30 and 9:30 AM Masses 
2/13/12 Monday K of C 5300 Business Meeting at Parish Hall, 7:30 PM 
2/22/12 Wednesday Ash Wednesday, Lent Begins 
2/24/12 Friday Lenten Fish Fry, Parish Hall, 6 PM 
   
  March, 2012 
   
3/2/12 Friday Lenten Fish Friday, Parish Hall, 6:00 PM 
3/5/12 Monday Officer’s Meeting, Conference Room, 8:00 PM 
3/9/12 Friday Lenten Fish Fry, Parish Hall, 6:00 PM 
3/11/12 Sunday Pancake Breakfast, Parish Hall, 7:00 AM 
3/12/12 Monday Business Meeting, Parish Hall, 6:00 PM 
3/16/12 Friday Lenten Fish Fry Friday, Parish Hall, 6:00 PM 
3/17/12 Saturday St. Patrick Dinner, Parish Hall, 6:00 PM 
3/23/12 Friday Lenten Fish Fry Friday, Parish Hall, 6:00 PM 
3/30/12 Friday Lenten Fish Fry Friday, Parish Hall, 6:00 PM 

 
KNIGHTLINE 5300 

January 1, 2012, The Knightline 5300 is published monthly in Goleta, California as the Official 
Newsletter of the Knights of Columbus, Goleta Valley Council 5300, P.O. Box 65, Goleta, CA 93116-
0065.  Publication of Knightline 5300 is an activity of the Knights of Columbus and all members are 
welcome to participate.  Neither the Editor nor the Council may agree or disagree with opinions 
expressed within this publication's articles and neither take 
responsibility or offer endorsements of advertisers.  Knightline 
5300 deadline is the 20th of the month for the following 
month’s issue.  Subscription price included in dues. 
 
Laura Schuberg 
Newsletter Editor 
E-mail: L.Schuberg@gmail.com 
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  Below you will find the list of people who we 
should be praying for: 

• SK Steve Schlesselman who’s latest challenge 
is failing eyesight 

• For the SK Francisco Cabrera family who are 
facing challenging times. 

• SK Jim Wasil 

• Bro. Ken Riley 
• SK Frank Donohoe 

• Judy Kl ng , wife of SK Brian Kl ng  
• Terry Pugh, wife of SK Earl Pugh 

• Denise Swiaki, wife of SK Walter Swiacki 
• Donna Abels, wife of SK Jim Abels 

• Ray Villa and Soccorro Sieckmann, brother-
in-law and sister-in-law to SK Felix Sanchez 

• Sr. Teresa Meza. Sister of SK Jose Meza 
• Nancy Herrera, widow of SK Pablo Herrerra 

• Rachel De Alba, widow of Bro. Salvatore De 
Alba 

• Maureen Lacey, widow of SK John Lacey 
For the repose of the soul of Sam Alfano, who passed 
away recently, as well as for his wife Leah Alfano 
and his son and daughters.  May the His Perpetual 
Light shine upon them. 
 
We should also 
be praying for 
our priests and 
deacons who are 
our spiritual 
leaders in our 
spiritual 
community. 

 
     If you know of anybody in need of our prayers 
please feel free to contact me at 967-9473. 

Ways to Pay for Whole Life 
We live in a world of options and we are 

constantly bombarded by choices.  Some of these 
make our lives more complicated, but many of these 
choices are created with the public in mind. 

At the Knights of Columbus, every product 
we offer has been designed solely for the benefit of 
our members and their families.  When I present an 
option to you, it’s because a team of experts has 
discussed it at length to be certain it serves your best 
interest. 

That said, we have a few options on how you 
can provide and pay for the whole life coverage that 
your family needs.  Many whole life policies call for 
premiums to be paid for your entire life or to age 100.  
But we also offer permanent life coverage with 
guaranteed cash values (and the potential to earn 
dividends, which are not guaranteed) through policies 
that offer a limited period of premium payments. 

First, we offer “10 Pay Life” and “20 Pay 
Life.”  Consider paying premiums for 10 or 20 years, 
and never having to pay for the coverage again.  The 
plan is “paid up” and no more premiums are due.  The 
plan stays in force, the death benefit remains intact 
and the guaranteed cash value continues to grow. 

A plan with similar benefits is “Life Paid Up 
at 65.”  The difference over 10 or 20 Pay Life plans is 
that this permanent product requires you to pay 
premiums until age 65.  The premiums stop (just in 
time for retirement), but the plan remains in force. 

Finally, the ultimate in limited pay is our 
Single Premium Life product.  Imagine buying life 
insurance – permanent life insurance – and only 
paying one single premium?  It’s possible. 

To learn more about these products, our long-
term care insurance or retirement products, please call 
me today. 

Chancellor’s Report 

 

        SK Jack Turney, Chancellor 

Insurance Agent’s Report 

 

  David Farebrother, Field Agent 

David L. Farebrother, FICF 
CA DOI Lic # 0E547974 
Office (805) 684-0053  
Cellular (805) 766-2144  

  E-Mail: david.farebrother@kofc.org 
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November 28, 1930 - December 18, 2011

Celebration of Funeral Mass for
Salvatore (Sam) Stephen Alfano

 
December 22, 2011 at 10 a.m.

St. Raphael Church, Santa Barbara
 

Officiant
Rev. Father Bruce Correio

Concelebrants:
Rev. Msgr. Stephen N. Downes &

Rev. Father Lawrence Santos
Assisted by Deacons:

Wayne Rascati & Stephen Montross
 

First Reading
By Nancy Banks, Daughter

Responsorial - Justin Haagen
Second Reading

By Victoria Blethen, Daughter
 

Communion Gifts Presented by:
Grandchildren: Tiana, Kristina, Steven, Robert,

Mary Margaret, Matthew, Isabella and
Great-grandchildren: Jaiyden & Malachy

 
Eulogy by:

Dr. Mark Alfano, Son
 

Presenter of Golden Chalice:
SK Brian Klinge

 
Vocalist: Dorothy Turner
Organist: Carol Schaeffer

Salvatore (Sam) Stephen Alfano
 
   Sam peacefully passed away on Sunday, December 18 in Santa Barbara, CA. 
He was born on November 28, 1930 in Buffalo, New York to Charles and Mary  
Alfano, one of five children.
   Sam is survived by his wife, Lee C. (Porrini) who he married on June 21, 
1958 at St. Luke’s Church in Temple City, CA by Rev. Hugh Clear.  Survivors 
also are: sisters Connie, Mary, Jeanne (Nate Mahn) and his children: Nancy 
(Brad Banks), Mark (Kimberly) and Victoria (Mark Blethen).
   He leaves seven grandchildren: Tiana Hayes, Kristina Vercellono, Steven 
Hayes, Robert Blethen, Mary Margaret Blethen, Matthew Blethen and Isabella 
Alfano and seven great-grandchildren: Jaiyden Chaidez, Malachy Hayes,  
Ethan Vercellono, Elijah Vercellono, Emberlyn Vercellono, Elizabeth Vercel-
lono, Eden Vercellono and numerous nieces and nephews.
   Sam graduated from Utah State Univ. in 1954.  He served in the U.S. Army  
from 1954 to 1956 at Ft. Ord, Ca., Ft. Belvoir, Virginia, Ft. Sheridan, Il. and 
Kaiserlautern, Germany.
   Sam began his rewarding 32-year career with the U.S. Forest 
Service at the Angeles National Forest in Pasenda, followed by Sequoia Na-
tional Forest in Bakersfield, San Bernardino as District Ranger and Los Padres 
National Forest in Santa Barbara as Outdoor Recreation Management Officer.
   Sam was a member of Society of American Foresters, Toastmasters Club #5, 
Mission Club (Founder), Los Compadres Retirees, Goleta Valley Beautiful, and 
Boy Scout Mission Chapter.
   Sam was a devoted member of St. Raphael’s Church for the past 47-years in-
volved in numerous positive contributions (Parish Council, Lector, Eucharistic 
Minister and Centennial Anniversary events in 1996).
   Sam joined the Knights on October 9, 1995 with Bro. Jim Provenza his spon-
sor.  He quickly became a 2nd Degree on March 11, 1996, a 3rd Degree on 
June 23, 1996 and 4th Degree on Feb. 8, 1997. “The best thing about  being a 
KC member is the service to our Church, fellow Knights and our Community,” 
specified Sam.  He was a driving force as the successful Membership Commit-
tee Chairman for many years.
   In 1999 Sam was chosen as the Goleta Man of the Year.
   A Funeral Mass was celebrated on Thursday, December 22 at 
10 a.m. at St. Raphael’s Church.
  A lunch reception for his many friends took place  in the Parish 
Hall  immediately following the Mass for his many friends who 
filled the Church
  Memorial donations may be made to St. Raphael’s Church Building 
Fund, 5444 Hollister Ave., Santa Barbara, CA 93111 or The Cancer 
Foundation Clinic, 300 W Pueblo St., Santa Barbara, CA 93101.
   The family would like to thank Sam’s wonderful doctors: 
Dr. D. Birkeu and Dr. M. Ray and all the nurses in the MICU at 
Cottage Hospital.
  To leave online condolences please visit wrhsb.com.  
  Arrangements by Welch-Ryce-Haider.
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Happy 50th Wedding Anniversary

Felix and Julia Sanchez
Happy 76th Birthday Felix on Jan. 13

  Solomon “Felix” and Julia Sanchez were marriedon June 24, 1961 
at San Salvador Church in Colton, CA with Rev. Jose S. Valencia 
performing the big wedding ceremony.  They celebrated their 50th 
anniversary in July.
   Felix has been a KC member since 1976 and served as Grand Knight 
in 1998-99.  Both are active St. Raphael Parishioners since 1965.
   He served in the U.S. Army during the Korean
War  and the native of Indio, CA went to work for 
the Goleta Union School District as a warehouse-man, retiring in 
1997.
  Julia worked in electronics for 30-years.
  Julia’s parents had 9 daughters and 3 sons while Felix’s had 8 sons 
and 6 daughters.
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Pro-Life 
UPDATES: 

How Misssouri 
Knights are 

Saving Lives 
By Joseph Kenny | 
jkenny@stlouisreview.com 
 
The Missouri Knights of Columbus are making progress 
with their statewide “Meet Life” campaign, which is 
generating funds to purchase ultrasound machines for 
pregnancy resource centers.  Studies show that 95 percent 
of women who view an ultrasound image and hear the 
heartbeat of their baby abandon plans for an abortion, said 
Louis Holtmann, committeeman for the campaign for the 
state council. 
 
The Knights have raised funds for and placed four 
ultrasound machines since July in House Springs, 
Waynesville, Warresburg and Clinton, Mo. The council is 
on pace to place machines at Thrive in St. Louis, a group 
of pregnancy resource centers in St. Louis City, North 
County, St. Charles County and a  
mobile unit and centers in Kansas City and Mountain 
Grove during the first quarter of 2012, Holtmann said. 
 
The “Meet Life” campaign came out of the state 
convention in May. Holtmann said the state deputy, John 
Applebaum put a challenge out to the membership to cut 
abortions in the state by 50 percent. He challenged each 
Knight to donate $50 over five years and the councils to 
raise funds to place ultrasound machines in every 
pregnancy center in the state.  He praised a local project at 
Council 9981 at Incarnate Word Parish in Chesterfield  a 
“Baby Bottle” campaign to raise funding to help Thrive St.  
Louis and efforts at other local councils. 
 
Holtmann said that the ultrasound machines give a full 
picture of the baby as early as six weeks. The machines 
help introduce the mother to her baby as she  
sees the fingers and toes and hears the heartbeat. Without 
the machines, centers would have to ask women to go 
elsewhere to view the image. 
 
The Knights of Columbus have been ardent supporters of 
life issues for many years, donating to the Vitae 
Foundation, which promotes a culture of life  
through media efforts, and other organizations such as 
Birthright and Our Lady’s Inn. 

 
 
 

Knights of Columbus Council 5300 to 
support Rachel’s Vineyard Italy 

At the December 13, 2011 Council Business meeting, a 
resolution was passed to support Rachel’s Vineyard Italy 
under the direction of Ms. Monika Rodman Montanaro.  
The Council has pledged to fund Rachel’s Vineyard Italy 
in the amount of $1000.00 per year for three years 
beginning 2012 through 2014.  Rachel’s Vineyard is a pro-
life, post-abortion ministry seeking to bring healing and 
return to the Church and to Christ, women and men who 
have had abortion enter their lives.   
 
Ms. Rodman Montanaro, from a St. Raphael parish family, 
was involved with a Rachel’s Vineyard chapter in Oakland 
for over ten years before moving to Italy with her husband 
Domencio Montanaro in 2007.  Together Monika and 
Domencio have started the only Rachel’s Vineyard chapter 
in Italy.  It has been in operation for four years.   
 
Ms. Rodman Montanaro, spoke to the Council at the 
November 2011 business meeting regarding Rachel’s 
Vineyard ministry, the needs of the organization and value 
of this ministry in Italy.  She told the Council that although 
Italy is a nominally Catholic nation and Rome the seat of 
The Church, that majority of its citizens are non-practicing 
Catholics.  Rachel’s Vineyard fulfills the special need in 
Italy of providing a venue for persons seeking healing 
from abortion to re-connect with Christ and re-enter into 
active participation in life of the Church.   
 
Knights of Columbus Council 5300 believes that 
supporting Rachel’s Vineyard Italy is a unique opportunity 
to actively demonstrate the Knights pro-life commitment 
and at the same time be part of an international mission 
effort.  Ms. Rodman Montanaro will be giving the Council 
annual updates on Rachel’s Vineyard Italy mission.  If you 
are interested in learning more there is an small biography 
of the Rodman-Montanaro’s in the June 2011 Roman 
Catholic Diocese of Oakland “The Catholic Voice 
Online”, http://www.catholicvoiceoakland.org/2011/06-
06/frontpage3.htm .  Also you can find out more about 
Rachel’s Vineyard at www.rachelsvineyard.org/ 

New Adoration Times! 
Starting the first week of January, we are adding 
Thursdays to our weekly schedule of Eucharistic 
Adoration at Bishop High School Chapel. The days and 
hours, beginning January 2, 2012, are every Monday, 
Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday from 8:00 a.m. to 
8:00 p.m. Please consider signing up to spend a little time 
with GOD in the Eucharist! For sign-ups or more 
information, please contact Margaret Priest at 
margpriest@aol.com or 967-7391. 
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(Grand Knight’s Report, continued from page 1) 
   Now that we are beginning the New Year, have we 
asked ourselves the question how we are giving 
ourselves to God?  As Knights, we give ourselves to 
God in the actions that we do in support of the Church 
and others.  Whether it be a Memorial Mass, a Color 
Corps callout, dinners, or participating in Respect for 
Life events, our Council has always expressed our 
principles through actions and deeds.   
 
   Other ways we can give ourselves to our Lord is 
through Eucharistic Adoration.  Starting in January at 
Bishop Garcia Diego High School, Eucharistic 
Adoration is expanding to Thursdays.  This is in 
addition to the regular Monday through Wednesday 
daily Eucharistic Adorations, led by Deacon Steve 
Montross.  There are some slots on Thursdays 
available for anyone to sign up.  For more 
information, please contact Margaret Priest: 967-
7391. 
 
  The Christmas Party held last month on December 
9th was a success.  Seventy people attended the party. 
I would like to thank PGK Francisco Cabrera, who 
stood in for me as the Christmas Party greeter while I 
was away on a previous engagement.  I would also 
like to thank the kitchen staff: Brothers Jim Bradbury 
and Patrick Donohoe, who cooked a delicious feast.  
The staff help: Maria Cabrera, Gloria Merrigan PGK 
and FS Chris Arnoult and his wife Mary, Livia 
Dodero, and Evelina Curzan.  PGK Felix Sanchez and 
his wife Julie helping out at the bar.  Also, thanks to 
Brother Mell Hueston for providing the music, PGK 
Dan Knauss, his wife Jackie, and PGKs Brian Klinge 
for helping to sell the tickets.  The photos are posted 
on the Knights of Columbus Facebook Group 
(http://www.facebook.com/groups/kc5300) 
 
   Our recent activities at the Council’s December 
Business meeting included the following:   

• Voted on and approved the resolution for long 
term support for Rachael’s Vineyard 
Ministries,  (see page 6) 

• Presented a check to Fr. Bruce in the amount 
of $5000 for St. Raphael’s Church.   

• Recognized and awarded the Knight of the 
Month (SK John McLafferty) and Family of 

the Month (PGK Francisco Cabrera) for 
December. 

• Had Deacon Chris Sandner from St. Mark’s 
University Parish as a guest speaker.  Deacon 
Chris gave a presentation to the Council 
regarding St. Mark’s Youth Group and their 
participation in the March for Life event in 
San Francisco.  The Officers will decide at our 
January meeting on how to support them. 

 
  We also had a beautiful memorial service and 
reception on December 22nd for Brother Sam Alfano, 
who passed away on December 18th.  The Color 
Corps was present.  Fr. Bruce gave a great eulogy 
about Sam’s life.   Msgr. Stephen Downes and Fr. 
Lawrence concelebrated the Mass.  SK Brian Klinge, 
represented the 4th Degree, presented a Chalice to Fr. 
Bruce in Brother Sam’s memory.  Brother Sam will 
be missed as he was heavily involved with the various 
activities, such as dinners and recruitment events, 
which our Council has held in the past.  He will also 
be missed by, not only the parishioners of St. 
Raphael’s, but with the community groups that 
Brother Sam was engaged with as well.  Our 
condolences go out to Brother Sam’s wife Lee and the 
rest of the Alfano family.   
 
I am also looking for help with the upcoming Clergy 
Appreciation Dinner, scheduled for February 3rd .  If 
you would like to participate, let me know.  Details 
about the Dinner are in this edition of the Knightline 
on page 11. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Pictured:  Mary Arnoult, DGK Patrick Donohoe, Livia 
Do e o, and Gloria Merrigan are prepared for battle 
against any hungry attendee of the Knights’ Christmas 
Party! 
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Advertise in the Future Issues
Knights of Columbus, Goleta Valley Council 5300

KNIGHTLINE
Monthly Publication - 51st Year

PO Box 65, Goleta, CA 93116-0064

Advertising Rates
Payable within 15-days after publication

Size Ad... Full Color Cost
1/8 page.. $25.00 or $20 if prepaid;
1/4 page.. $45.00 or $35 if prepaid;
1/2 page...$75.00 or $60 if prepaid;

1 page...  $125.00 or $100 if prepaid;
Call Joe Kovach, Volunteer Ad Salesperson, 964-0881
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By Ed Barrier, 
Grand Knight 

Pictured:  Chris 
Arnoult with his 
ever-growing 
family.  In this 

picture, left to right: Chris Arnolt, Sarah, his wife Mary, 
Michael, Crystal, Beth, Matthew, Liam, Brady, Jacob and 
Katie 

This month’s family of the month goes to the Arnoult 
Family.  PGK and FS Chris Arnoult and his wife 
Mary are very active with the Knights.  Most recently, 
Brother Chris and wife Mary were active in helping 
out with the Christmas Boutique and the Christmas 
Party.  They have also helped out with the Lenten Fish 
Fries and other countless K of C Dinner Events.   
Brother Chris is also our Worthy Financial Secretary 
who helps the Council balance the budget.  Michael is 
a fireman/paramedic for the Sacramento FD and live 
in Roseville, CA.  Matthew is an engineer and works 
for Raytheon in El Segundo.  Sarah Arnoult is a recent 
Cal Poly SLO graduate with a teaching 
credential. Sarah is active with Intervarsity Ministry 
out at UCSB.  Crystal is high school English teacher, 
but right now she is a “stay at home mom” and is only 
substitute teaching and lives in Roseville, CA. 

 
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament  

(Times and Locations): 
Mon, Tues, Wed, Thurs: Bishop High Chapel, 
8:00 AM-8:00 PM. 
Wed: Our Lady of Sorrows: 12:45-6:00 PM. 
Thurs: Holy Cross, 1:00 PM-7:00 PM. 
Thurs (1st):  Chapel of the Poor Clares, 4:00 PM 
for 24 Hours. 
Fri (each):  Our Lady of Guadalupe, 6:00 PM-8:00 
PM, SB Mission, 4:00 PM -5:00 PM 
Fri (1st):  St. Raphael’s Church, 24 Hour Exposition 
begins at 8:00 AM, San Roque, 9:00 AM- 10:00 
AM, 
St. Mark’s, 5:45 PM – 7:00 PM. 

Sat (1st): St. Raphael’s Church, Benediction 8:00 
AM. 
Sun & Holy Days: Chapel of the Poor Clares, all 
day. 
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By Ed Barrier, Grand Knight 

This month’s Knight of the Month is Shane Soliz. 
Brother Shane is an intern at St. Mark’s University 
Parish and works for Fr. John Love.  Brother Shane 
helped organized the Thanksgiving Dinner at St. 
Mark’s that the Knights helped out in November.  He 
also helped to recruit new members at the September 
Rush Dinner, which was also at St. Mark’s.  Brother 
Shane is a student at UCSB and is studying Education 
and Philosophy. Congratulations, Brother Shane. 
 
January Birthdays 
Jesus R. Hernandez    Jan 1 
Jim Neary      Jan 1 
Dr. Anthony N. Mendesh   Jan 2 
Jose J. Meza     Jan 2 
Ryan T. Wingco    Jan 2 
Rev. Jeffrey D. Newell    Jan 3 
Jerry J. Nespor    Jan 6 
Dwight A. Morey    Jan 9 
Alan D. Keyser    Jan 11 
Robert J. Gauthier    Jan 12 
Kenneth R. Benn    Jan 13 
Solomon G. Sanchez    Jan 13 
Donald R. Aubrey    Jan 14 
Francis P. Diani    Jan 16  
Leonardo_Curti_________________Jan_18 
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For all the clergy and laity serving the Santa Barbara Pastoral Region 

Sponsored by the Knights of Columbus  
Guest Speaker: Bishop Thomas Curry 

 
Tickets: $15.00  

 
Date:       February 3rd, 2012 
Location: St. Raphael’s Parish Hall 
                5444 Hollister Avenue 
                Santa Barbara, CA 93111 
 
No-Host Cocktails at 6:30 PM 
Dinner at 7:00 PM 

 
     For more information and to purchase tickets in advance contact: 
 
Ray Charpentier (Knights of Columbus, Council 1684)     (805) 568-0123 
Ed Barrier (Knights of Columbus, Council 5300)               (805) 683-4534  
St. Raphael’s Rectory                                                             (805) 967-5641 
 


